September

# PERDUE SCHOOL NEWS - Welcome Back!!

## PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Welcome back!!

It has been a busy, and exciting week at Perdue School. It was great to see all the students back and ready to go, after several days of prep and meetings.

As of late last week, Perdue school has over 140 students with a class of 17 new kindergarten students. This is an amazing stat since we where down to 94 students only seven years ago.

I would like to welcome
Tanya Fyson, Ken Davidson and
Danae Blum to our staff. Tanya has
taken over for Mrs. Williams, while
Ken Davidson has taken over for
Mr. Bindle. Danae has arrived after
previously teaching in Martensville,
to teach our grade 5/6 classroom.
Welcome everyone!

A BIG "thank you" to Roy Bindle and Brenda Williams. You provided our school stellar service for many years and we appreciated all the hard work you put forth while working at Perdue School. We hope you have a relaxing retirement!

## **REMINDER:**

to all grade 11/12 students to check over your transcripts and see Mr. Chilibeck about any errors

Perdue School now has a **TWITTER** account and we will be doing our best to up-date it to keep everyone informed about happenings at Perdue School.

The account name is: **perdue\_school**, and can be

accessed on our webpage.

We have two interns at school who will be working with our

staff and students. Ms. Heibert will be working with Ms. Bourgonje in the high school end, while Ms. McWhirten will be working with Mrs. Gamble in grade 1/2 classroom. Welcome ladies!

New registration forms have been sent home to be up-dated, please fill them out and return to Perdue School.

Reminder to the parents that criminal record checks need to be completed before you can transport any children to extra-curricular events. Please come to the school to obtain a sheet.

## K-6 NEWS:

Our first week has been busy and fun-filled!

#### REMINDER:

- ⇒ Please send a paint shirt and headphones with your child if you have not already done so!
- ⇒ Sign up for the REMIND 101 App to get up to date information from your child's individual class. If you need assistance please contact your child's teacher and they will defiantly help you out.

As always, our doors are open so please stop by and talk to us at any time!

## **BOOTH NEWS:**

The booth will be up and running on September 8th. The commercial cooking class will be helping run the booth for the first semester. There will be a lot of the familiar items and some new fresh ideas as well. A menu and price list will be available next week. Just a reminder that the booth supports



each classroom by providing funds for classroom materials and class field-trips.

## **BUS STUDENTS:**

Remember: if your child/ren will not be on the bus in the P.M. please notify the bus driver and the school. We have staff that does bus checks at the end of the day and they will need to know what kids are suppose to be on or of the bus at home time. Communication is KEY. You can call, email or send a note in your child's communicator to notify the school.

## **IMPORTANT TIDBITS**

- If a student is going to be absent on a specific day, the school still needs <u>PARENT CONSENT!</u> You can notify the school by phone or email.
- School fees (elementary)- if you have not yet sent your \$30 for supply fees please do that ASAP!
- Perdue Playground/Community
   Park Project has a bingo set for
   Oct. 24, 2015 from 12pm-5:30pm.
   If anyone can HELP please contact:
   Tanya Fyson at the school (237-4311). Your help is greatly appreciated.
- Needing parents to help with Pancake Breakfast. If you can help that morning please call Tanya Fyson at the school.
- Anyone interested in joining our SCC (School Community Council) please contact the school to join or gain more information on what's behind the SCC

## **Dates To Remember:**

Friday Sept. 25 - NO SCHOOL

Wednesday Sept. 30 - Terry Fox Run/Pancake Breakfast

All community members are welcome to join us for pancakes!!